

To:

Chairperson and Public Safety and Transportation Committee

From:

Matthew Lew, PE, Civil Engineer Mo

Through:

Carl Goldsmith, Director of Public Works

Date:

May 23, 2016

Subject:

June Meeting Item 1—Pleasant Lane One-Way Streets Modification

The Village received a request from Principal Stephanie Loth of Pleasant Lane Elementary School to fully convert streets adjacent to the Pleasant Lane Elementary School into one-way streets on school days. School representatives cited the large amount of vehicle pickup and dropoff congestion for this modification. The existing one-way streets from 8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. on school days are listed below.

- Berkshire Ave (eastbound travel only between Main St and Charlotte St)
- Pleasant Ave (westbound travel only between Charlotte St and Main St)

Letter notifications were sent to affected residences, and no comments were received. This modification anticipates improving pedestrian safety and traffic flow around the school. Streets would be one-way from 8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. on school days as shown below.

- Berkshire Ave (eastbound travel only between Main St and Garfield St)
- Pleasant Ave (westbound travel only between Garfield St and Main St)

Staff recommends approval of the street modifications.

PLEASE AND

Pleasant Lane Proposed Traffic Flow (School Days)